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Welcome to The Eastern End News 
 

Minister Rev Juliet Ushewokunze 
 020-8890 2783  rev.juliet@sfmc.org.uk 

 

Many thanks to all those who contribute; new contributors 
always welcome, remember to include photos if possible. 
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Dear Friends, 
I trust you had a blessed Easter with Family, relatives 
and friends. 
 

We give thanks and praise to God Almighty that 
things were different, this year and we were able to 
celebrate Easter face to face in our church buildings. 
The Government restrictions to stop the spread of 

the Pandemic COVID-19 had being lifted. All our churches on the 
Eastern End of the Circuit, Southville, Ashford Common and 
Woodthorpe Methodist Churches are meeting face to face on 
Sunday for morning worship.  Things seem to be coming back to 
normal and most people seem confident and comfortable to 
attend services and some of the activities that routinely take 
place. 
 

The last two months for some of us have been a difficult time 
and also a busy time. I tested positive Covid and experienced the 
symptoms of this terrible virus. The virus takes over your whole 
life, you lose control and become dysfunctional. I suffered 
headaches, chest pains, sweating, I felt like I am being drowned 
in water. I could only imagine that if I did received the necessary 
vaccines, the virus would have swept overcome my immunity 
system. Those symptoms I suffered were diminishing and 
debilitating. I thank God for the Scientists and the discovery of 
vaccines. Hopefully the vaccine will be available to all people and 
all nations. 
 

Apart from the usual church work, we had lent courses running 
until up to Easter. I found myself much like the hard-working 
Martha of Bethany. So much to do, where to start! I needed to 
hear from the Lord, but I was struggling with headaches and 
covid ears. Refreshment came on Good Friday watching the 
Passion Play at St Dustan- the one and half hour with the Lord 



was enough to still the mind and focus on what is really 
important. For me it was a Kairos moment. It is an experience I 
cannot elucidated. All I can say is, I was blessed.  Unfortunately 
many did not attend only six people were present in the 
Sanctuary. 
 

On Easter Sunday we celebrated the death and resurrection of 
our Lord Jesus Christ. What do we make of these events? The 
disciples saw the empty tomb. We cannot talk with the disciples 
who saw the Risen Lord. However, the church itself is the 
evidence of Christ’s resurrection. So, in this season we celebrate 
the context in which the empty tomb and the Risen Christ speak 
of new beginnings of a fresh start beyond the grave. According to 
the New Testament it sets a whole new way of existing in the 
world. It destroys old systems, inclusion and exclusion, belonging 
and alienation, acceptable and unacceptable, life and death- 
many of these are obliterated or shaken up.  
 

Easter leads us to Pentecost, the most celebrated date in the 
Christian Calendar. The Lord commanded his disciples, do not 
leave Jerusalem, but wait for the gift of the Holy Spirit promised 
by my Father. For John baptised with water, but in a few days, 
you will be baptised with the Holy Spirit (Acts 1: 4-5). The words 
of John were fulfilled at Pentecost. The disciples were equipped 
for mission with tongues of fire, and rushing wind, just as the 
physical coming of the Holy Spirit upon Lord Jesus in the form of 
a dove equipped him for his ministry. 
 

As we start to reflect waiting for Pentecost Sunday, we need to 
ask ourselves, are we willing to allow ourselves to be 
overwhelmed by God’s Spirit and live it out through acts of 
compassion grace, welcome and service? Are we ready to have 
Christ Law of Love written on our hearts, to have our way 
illuminated by the Spirit ‘s fire and blown into unexpected 
relationships by the wind of the Spirit? If we can open our hearts 



even just a little the Pentecost experience will be real and come 
to us, and we will never be the same. 
 

I wish you a good summer season full of joy and travels far and 
wide to visit family, relatives and friends. 
 

Blessings, 
 

Juliet 
 

From the Circuit Office – and Beyond 
Dear Friends 
I hope that you had a very happy Easter.  The weather was truly 
wonderful and it was good that people were able to meet up 
without restriction following the relaxation of rules relating to 
the Covid-19 restrictions.  Some areas were even able to share in 
a Walk of Witness.  Churches Together in Staines and Laleham 
were led by the Salvation Army Band and a gathering of over 150 
people met at the Two Rivers Shopping Centre to mark the 
events of Good Friday.  The hope is that this will once again 
become a regular feature of Church life in our communities. 
 

In the most recent edition of Eastern End News I reported that 
there were three projects awaiting resolution.  I am happy to 
report that this has now reduced to just one.  Here then, is the 
latest updated as at 19th April 2022. 
 

The purchase of the Manse at Feltham has now been completed 
and the Circuit now owns the whole property.  Work is well 
under way to obtain tenders for the work that needs to be done 
in order to upgrade the premises.  We intend to complete this in 
time for the arrival of Rev. Kofi Tekyi-Ansah later in the year. 
 

The second piece of good news is that the sale of Wendover 
Road Methodist Church has completed and funds from the sale 
have been transferred  to  the  Circuit.    Some  money  has  been  



drawn down to replenish our reserves and to support a number 
of projects that have been planned.   As I have stated elsewhere, 
do please contact your local Stewards or the Circuit Stewards if 
you have plans for your premises that would benefit from 
additional funding.  Although there is no guarantee that the 
money can be allocated, applications are welcomed. 
 

I am also happy to report that consideration of the Sharing 
Agreement and the Mission Initiative Agreement for the 
Partnership at Christchurch, Feltham is awaiting final 
consideration by the Solicitors acting for the Anglican Church.  It 
seems that the paperwork will be agreed and in light of this we 
have arranged for a Service to take place at Christchurch, 
Feltham on Sunday 3rd July 2022 at 10:30am to celebrate the 
formal start of the Partnership between us.  I am pleased to let 
you know that we expect both the Rev. David Hinchliffe and the 
Bishop of Kensington, Bishop Graham to share in this occasion 
with us.  Further details will be circulated nearer the time. 
 

The Circuit Stewards and I are so grateful for your prayers over 
the past months and I hope that you will continue to support the 
Circuit in your prayers in the days that lie ahead. 
 

I am grateful to the Stewards at our local Churches.  I think that 
all of our churches have completed the process of appointing 
new Stewards for the next Connexional year and I acknowledge 
with thanks the part played by people who have stepped down 
from such roles.  It is clear that our Church community relies very 
heavily on the voluntary support of so many people and I am 
pleased to record my thanks to them in this letter.  I am starting 
to think about the content of the next letter and given that so 
many things have been completed, I what matters I will be able 
to bring to your attention. 
 

God bless.             Andrew 



 

BOOK THE DATE 
 

FAREWELL SERVICE FOR 
REV JULIET USHEWOKUNZE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ON 
SUNDAY 19th JUNE 2022 at 3pm 

 
AT WOODTHORPE METHODIST CHURCH 

EDINBURGH DRIVE 
LALEHAM. 

 
PLEASE LOOK OUT FOR FURTHER DETAILS IN THE CHURCHES 

 



Revd. John Mackerness – Heathrow Airport Chaplain. 
Back in January Jonathan asked me 
if I would write a piece for the local 
church magazines / newsletters 
about my work as an airport 
chaplain. Well here goes. 
 

I ordained in 2000 as a non-
stipendiary minister working with 
the churches in the Luton and 
Dunstable area. In 2001 I 
candidated for full time stipendiary 
ministry and took redundancy from 

my job at ABC (now OAG) Travel Guides. As I had a gap year 
before going to Westminster College in Cambridge I volunteered 
as a chaplain at the Luton and Dunstable Hospital which is a 
major trauma centre. 
 

Having completed my additional years training at Westminster 
College I then moved up to West Yorkshire to work with three 
churches in a newly formed team ministry. 
 

After six and a half years I was ready for a change, and I had 
always said that, were I to become a full-time minister, then I 
wanted to work with people in the workplace rather than having 
a pastorate-based ministry. My time at the hospital had 
confirmed that this was the type of ministry that I was ultimately 
being called to.  
 

Chaplaincy posts in the United Reformed Church don’t come up 
very often. Little did I know that the then Moderator of the 
Thames North Synod of the U.R.C. was working hard to create a 
full time Chaplaincy post at Heathrow.  



In 2009 the post was finally approved and advertised. I expressed 
an interest, visited the airport where I met Paul Murphy who was 
then a lay chaplain at the airport, had an interview, and, 20 
minutes later I was offered the post and in January 2010 my wife 
and I moved to Egham, and I joined the chaplaincy team. Twelve 
years later I’m still there. 
 

The Heathrow Multi-Faith Chaplaincy team is a multi-
denominational, multi faith one. We currently have thirteen 
Christian chaplains of which two of us are nominally full time 
paid for by our denominations. We also have five chaplains from 
other faith communities.  
 

Within the Christian team eight chaplains are ordained and the 
rest are volunteers. The non-Christian team are all volunteers. 
We currently serve a community that consists of nearly 20 
million passengers a year or about 55000 passengers a day which 
is only about 25% of where we were pre-pandemic. Heathrow 
has about 3000 staff directly employed by the airport and some 
70000 other staff from the airlines etc.  
 

So, what do we do? 
 

Well, our mission statement says that The Heathrow Airport 
Multi-Faith Chaplaincy aims to steady the soul / spirit of 
passengers, staff, and visitors of all faiths and none in order to 
contribute to the safe, secure, smooth, and profitable operation 
of the airport and thus improve the passenger experience. 
That happens in a variety of different ways. We are a visible 
presence around the airport so I can walk over 10000 steps a day 
just around terminal 5 where I am normally based talking to 
people. Most of our encounters only last about five minutes but 
even in that short space of time you would be surprised at what 
people will tell us.  



I could tell you lots of stories and mightily bored you would be 
to. So better to watch these two links on YouTube. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bq2OfL5opDk This looks at 
dealing with a sudden death which happens fairly regularly. 
Workplace Chaplaincy at Heathrow Airport - YouTube This talks 
about Chaplaincy more generally and was filmed as part of a 
series on Workplace Ministry for the Methodist Church. 
 

Highlights – Aside from the look on the faces of the people that I 
have helped over the years highlights have got to be being pulled 
out of a crowd of spectators by our Chief Executive John Holland-
Kaye and being introduced to Prince Charles when the prince 
visited terminal 5 to commemorate the opening of the terminal 
by the queen 25 years ago.  
 

Another highlight was meeting Archbishop Desmond Tutu when 
a colleague and I help him and his daughter through the airport 
and we were invited to have dinner with them. 
 

Low points – Being told not to come into the airport when the 
pandemic first broke out. We did what we could over zoom and 
by providing a telephone service, but nothing replaces the 
feeling that we should have been there in person with our 
people. Heathrow Airport Ltd also realised what an important 
part we play in contributing to the wellbeing of staff and 
passengers just by us being there so when the next lockdown 
came around, we were allowed to be at the airport and to carry 
on providing pastoral care. 
 

Another low point was standing in terminal 3 arrivals and talking 
to a man who was waiting for a passenger to come through. He 
told me that he was waiting for his daughter’s boyfriend who 
was arriving from Australia. He was going to have to tell this chap 
that his girlfriend had gone into labour early and given birth to a 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bq2OfL5opDk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=htSiJ5MamC4


baby that sadly didn’t survive. I used one of the prayer room 
offices to give them some privacy and I stayed with them until 
they felt ready to leave. 
 

Oddest moments – The prize for the oddest moment of all was 
standing in Terminal 5 departures lounge with a gang of lads 
going out on a stag do and being asked to bless the groom. You 
never know whether this is a wind up or not, but it seemed 
important to them, so the groom was duly blessed, and they also 
got a very short homily reminding them of their duty of care to 
the groom to make sure that he got back in one piece. 
 

Most common questions? Where are the toilets, where do I go 
to claim my VAT back (Usually from parties of Chinese or 
Japanese passengers), where can I smoke, and last but by no 
means least where is my flight going from. And yes, sometimes 
we even get asked about faith. 
 

And what about worship? We have 10 multi-faith prayer rooms 
around the airport and most of them are 
now open. We also have the Chapel of St. 
George which is located behind the 
central bus station. The chapel is currently 
closed. The chapel also has a garden of 
remembrance which is open and where 
plaques can be placed in memory of staff 
who have died.  
 

The two main worshipping communities 
on the airport are the Muslims and the 
Roman Catholics and they have been the 
hardest hit by the closure of the chapel 
and the prayer rooms as a result of the  

The top of the cross was 
knocked off by storm 

Eunice and a replacement 
made and installed by the 

workshop at Heathrow. 



pandemic. They are the only ones who try and hold regular acts 
of devotion. We have tried to have others, but people just aren’t 
interested.  
 

I am also very lucky because part of my role is to preach at least 
once a month in a U.R.C. church and that takes me anywhere 
from Beacon Hill in Hampshire to Slough and Chesham and right 
over to Upminster in Essex. 
 

I thank God that I was called to a ministry of chaplaincy which, 
far from being seen as the dumping ground for ministers that 
couldn’t hack pastorate ministry, is now seen as being at the 
cutting edge of ministry meeting and working with people where 
they are.  
 

Every day can be different and, when you leave the office, you 
have no idea what you might be faced with. So, you learn very 
quickly to put your trust in God’s Spirit to guide you to where 
you need to go and what to say or do in any given situation.  
 

Paul in Romans 15: 15 – 16 gives some good advice for Chaplains 
or indeed anyone engaged in pastoral work. 15 Be happy with 
those who are happy, and weep with those who weep. 16 Live in 
harmony with each other. Don’t be too proud to enjoy the 
company of ordinary people. And don’t think you know it all!  
 

That, for me, seems to sum up chaplaincy at the airport. 
 

If you are interested in learning more about chaplaincy or, 
indeed, in joining the team at Heathrow then speak to your 
minister and they can put you in touch with me. 

John Mackerness 
22 Mar 2022 



 
Saxon Road (Off Feltham Hill Road), 

Ashford, Middlesex. TW17 1LW 
Church Contact Mrs. Kait Sanger 07941 540214 

ashford-common@sfmc.org.uk 
 

 
We send Birthday greetings to friends who 
are celebrating over the next two months. In 
May this includes Justin Camis, Nicola Jeffrey 

& Tony McKenner and during June, June Hughes, June Mumford, 
Carol McKenner, Olive Chambers and Chris Morton. 
 

Services during the last couple of months have been somewhat 
disrupted, mainly as a result of preachers testing positive for 
Covid before they are due to attend. We are very grateful to 
everyone who has stepped in and taken services often at very 
short notice. 
 

For our Mother’s Day Family and Parade it was the third reserves 
who led the Service. Rev Juliet was planned but was able to give 
good notice that she would not be able to join us, Kait Sanger 
graciously agreed to take the Service. Kait’s 
planning was thorough and meticulous, which 
was very helpful as she tested positive on the 
morning of the Service, this left a double act 
of our organist and BB Captain delivering 
Kait’s material. 
 

Flowers for mothers were distributed during 
the service. 
 

Looking forward into the Plan, Sunday 15 May is to be a Family 
and Parade Service to be led by Rev Andrew Reed – for a number 



of years, this has been the service which we follow with a BBQ 
lunch in the Church garden. The entire congregation is invited to 
this and we hope you’ll be able to stay and join us. 
 

 

on 12th June 
 

at 10:30 & 18:00 

 
Please watch our Church and the Circuit Website and Social Media for 

details of what is happening 

 

The Boys’ Brigade 
7th North Surrey Company 
 

Our weekly indoor programme has continued to offer a range of 
activities to our young people, including fairground games, 
Mother’s Day craft, Easter baking and a treasure hunt to find QR 
codes linking to videos of the Easter story. 

   
 

The last time we were able to offer a residential experience was 
August 2019 . . . during the Easter holiday we were able to take 
our members away again, a trip to Box Hill. 



Nine young people were able to join us for the weekend with 
two coming along as day visitors. Events of the last couple of 
years have meant our campers were all rather inexperienced, 
but they showed amazing resilience, particularly as the weekend 
was quite cold, especially at night. 
 

The programme made great use of the 56 acre wood and heath 
site that offered ample fuel for a camp fire, a walk off site gave 
the opportunity to enjoy the Surrey Hills and on Saturday 
afternoon climbing and abseiling was available for everyone to 
take part in. 

   
The weekend concluded on Palm Sunday with the participants 
coming to Church, cold and tired for the morning service that 
was led by our Chaplin Carol McKenner. 

 
When the Easter holiday ends, weekly meetings will return to 
the hall until the end of May, from the beginning of June, when 
we hope the weather will be kind, we’ll take our meetings 
outside. 
 



 

 

Tachbrook Road (off Bedfont Lane), 
Feltham, Middlesex TW14 9NX 

Church Contact: 
Mrs Maggie Netto 07956 553974 

 
 

 
 
 

Happy Birthday to Orville Callender, Janet 
Barton, Denise Callender in May 

 
 

 

EASTER NEWS 
Our Schools Work 
We are delighted to report that we had two opportunities to 
share in the good news of Easter with local schools. 
 

Firstly, we were invited into Cardinal Road School to share 
the Easter Story. Due to Covid restrictions within the 
school only one person was allowed in.  
 

However, this did not stop Marilyn from presenting the 
story to 90 Year 1 pupils in an 'Open the Book' style with 
lots of participation from the children and teachers alike. 
I'm sure their take on the triumphant entry into Jerusalem 
could be heard throughout the entire school.  
 

The children went back to class to complete the 
worksheets that we had provided for them. That evening 
Emma came home from work full of stories about 
conversations that had been taking place in class and 
pictures that the children had drawn. 
 

The next week we were asked if Year 4 children from 
Southville Primary School could come to visit the Church 
to learn about what happens in Church at Lent and 
Eastertime. 



Maggie and Marilyn and Jonathan greeted the 90 children 
into the Church and starting at Ash Wednesday and 
working our way through to Easter Sunday spent a very 
pleasant hour with the children. Palm leaves were waved 
as we all danced and sang to Hosanna on YouTube, the 
Lent Cross was decorated and finally the purple cloth, 
crown of thorns and nails were added to the cross when 
telling the story of Good Friday. 
 

The session finished with a video of the Easter Poem. 
 

Our time with the children ended with an opportunity for 
questions and answers. 
 

The questions varied from: 
"How did Jesus come back to life?"  to 

"why is there a balloon on the Church Ceiling." 
Hopefully we were able to reply in a manner to satisfy their 

inquisitive minds. 
 

As the children left they were each given a copy of the 
CPO activity magazine, What is Easter. 
 

 
 



On the last day of term 
the RE Teacher hand 
delivered an array of 
thank you cards from 

the children. 
 
 

I'd love to be able to 
share all the messages 
with you but here are 

just a few: 
 
 

To Marilyn, Maggie and Computer Man, I liked how 
you guys put a purple robe on the cross. I really 
appreciated the hard work you guys put in for us. 

 

Thank you Church, that was the best time ever and 
thank you for the bible book. 

 

Dear Maggie and Marilyn, I am a Muslim but I still liked 
learning about Easter. I think RE (religious education) 
gives me a chance to learn about other religions. I 
hope we can come over again for Christmas. 

 

To Marilyn, Maggie and Mr Computer, Thank you for 
teaching us about Easter and teaching us how Jesus 
rose from the cross. 

 

Thank you sooo much Marilyn and Maggie for teaching 
us about how important Easter actually is! My favourite 
part was when we all stood up and we were singing 
Hosanna. 

 

The school's response was: 
Thank you to you and Maggie today. It was so engaging 
and well thought through and the children loved it.  It was 
so nice for them to get out of school and have a different 
experience and you really made it special for them, they 
couldn't stop doing the booklets when we got back too.  



The Head hopes that we will be able to restart Open the 
Book sessions in the autumn term. 
 

We give thanks for the opportunities to work with the 
schools in our community and would encourage others to 
seek out ways of doing the same.  
 

Hot Cross Buns to School Staff 
On the 1st April (the last day of 
term) 510 Hot Cross Buns 
were delivered to 11 of the 
Local Schools with an Easter 
Card thanking the staff for all 
their positive work with 
children in our community. 
 

 

Sunday 8th May 
service at Southville will be  

led by Rev Sam Funnell Assistant District Chair 
 

Southville is now supporting the work of the 
Salvation Army Food Bank. For further information 
please contact Marilyn Woodley for up to date list 
of needs and other ways you could help. 
 

A memorial service was held for Alan 
Cuthbert on Saturday 9th April some 
two years after his death. The service 
was well attended and tributes were 
paid by various friends, colleagues and 
family. Afterwards refreshments were 
served and there was lots of 
reminiscing,  laughter and great cake. 
Alan would have been in his element.  



We are very sorry hear that David Turvey died on Tuesday 12th 
April.  David was a member of Christ Church UFC. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thursday 12th May 14:00 – 16:00 
Bingo and raffle for Christian Aid in the Church Centre 

hosted by Women on Thursday 
but everyone is welcome today, including men! 

 
 

Sunday 15th May 09:45 
Christian Aid service at St. Dunstan’s. 

A family service, not including Holy Communion. 
 
 

Monday 16th May 10:00 – 12:00 
Monday drop-in 

will include a raffle and extra refreshments, 
with a small charge in aid of Christian Aid. 

 
 

Saturday 21st May 10:00 – 12:00 
Breakfast Baps for Christian Aid at Southville 

Raffle and Quiz 
More information from Marilyn Woodley 07958 737094 

marilynwoodley971@btinternet.com 
 
 

Would anyone like a quiz night? 

Any other fundraising suggestions? 
 

Please tell Anne Dollery if so. 

IF that’s OK with you – it looks presumptuous to put my name, 
otherwise I would. 



 

Edinburgh Drive, 
Laleham. 

Middlesex. TW18 1PH 

 
 
 
 
 

Church Contact: 
Mr Graham Wells 

01784 258785 

 

Clarendon Road, 
Ashford. 

Middlesex. TW15 2QR 
 

EASTER SUNDAY 
On Easter Sunday afternoon, Woodthorpe Methodist held an 
Easter Egg hunt at the Clarendon Road site. 
 

Chocolate eggs were hidden both in the 
church and in the garden, and all the 
children were given the same sized bag 
with a couple of little eggs to start with 
and some details about the church.  On 
the count of three, they all dashed off 
together to search! 

 

When everyone was sure there were no 
more eggs to be found, we had some 
refreshments, followed by a quieter time 
of colouring Easter pictures and solving 
Easter puzzles. 
 

The children then choose their best 
picture and put it on the tree for judging. 
 

About 10 families came with children 
aged 3 to 11, including members of 
Rainbows, Brownies and Guides and it was lovely to hear their 
excitement when searching and finding the eggs. It was also good 
to be able to meet with the parents and chat about the church. 



The funeral of Mrs Pat Drinkwater took place 
as she wished on the 1st April 2022. 
 

Although the building and the numbers of 
people that attend are smaller everything 
else is true of "her church". 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

POEM TO OUR CHURCH 
Christened in a Whitton Anglican Church, 
Brought to Ashford due to the War, 
Taken to the Methodist Church in 1940 
 – I don’t know why. 
 

The buildings were spanking new then, 
Light coloured bricks and Oh! Such large 
windows letting in sparkling light. 
Lofty ceilings and a great sense of space. 

Very spare in ostentation, but wearing a quiet dignity, 
The best Methodist Church I have ever seen. 
 

A very busy Church – a large congregation – lots of activities for 
young and old. 
 

Fourteen years old, sadly leaving Ashford, returning on marriage 
Children christened here. 
Experimenting with a few visits to other Ashford Churches with 
adventurous offspring, 
Returning to this Church each time, saying to myself, 
 

THIS  is “home” 
 

The poem was written by the late Mrs Pat Drinkwater. 



 
John Carruthers - 17th of April 2022. 

father of Sara Carruthers passed away peacefully on the 17th of 
April 2022. There will be a thanksgiving service for his life on 
Saturday 11th June at Woodthorpe Methodist church Clarendon 
Road at 2:00pm. 
 
EDINBURGH DRIVE 
 

1st and 3rd  Thursday of each month.  We are not 
sufficiently organised yet to give you a 
programme of events, but each meeting has a 
different speaker or activity, everyone is 
welcome, and there is tea and cake afterwards. 

 
 

 

Wednesday Morning 
at Edinburgh Drive run by Kingdom Living Church 

9.30 am – 12 noon, EVERY Wednesday 
 

 
Please watch our Local Church and Circuit Website and Social Media 

for details of what is happening  
Services :  1st Sunday of each month at Edinburgh Drive 
                    all other Sundays at Clarendon Road 

 



 

 
 

Ukraine 
 

For those that have passed away recently and there families and 
friends including: 

Mrs Pat Drinkwater (Woodthorpe) 
John Carruthers father of Sara Carruthers (Woodthorpe) 

David Turvey (formally of UFC Feltham) 
 

For all the school staff as they work with our communities 
Children. 

 

For Ministers preparing to move church or retiring. 
 

Chaplaincy Teams: 
Airport 

Hospital 
Education 

 

Local Preachers and Worship Leaders 
 

Those going to Oberammergau from the Circuit (22nd–29th June) 
 

 
prayer@easternendnews.org.uk 



PRAYER IN THE CHURCHES 

If you know of anyone or of any 
circumstance requiring our prayers, phone 
Bobby (from Woodthorpe) 01784 251944 or 

Email: prayer@easternendnews.org.uk 
 

If you would like to be added to the prayer chain 
please phone or email 

\ 
 

The Furnace 
Worship together and pray for Feltham 

Every Wednesday at 19:45 
Everyone is welcome at Christchurch Feltham 

 

Please see our website https://www.christchurchfeltham.org/ 
 

SOUTHVILLE  CHURCH  OPEN  FOR  PRIVATE  PRAYER 
First Saturday of the Month at 09:30 – 10:30 

 

at Southville Methodist Church 
on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 10:00 

ALL WELCOME 
For further details contact Rev Juliet Ushewokunze 

 

 

Tuesday at 20:00 alternate weeks 
Please contact Jill Britton to join 

and 

Thursdays at 10:00 weekly. 
All are welcome!!! 

Please contact Graham Wells to join 
 



 

 

THE NEEDS OF OUR COMMUNITY FOOD PROJECTS 

 
List of our current shortages: 

Long-life Semi-Skimmed Milk (Green)  
Long-life Juice  
Small Tomato Ketchup 
Instant Mashed Potato (Smash-type) 
Crackers 

Tinned: Rice Pudding, Custard 
Vegetables (we have plenty of 
sweetcorn thank you!) & Baked Beans  
Children’s Toothbrushes/Toothpaste, 
Toilet Rolls& Liquid Soap 

From all the volunteers at Manna 
 
 
 

THE NEEDS OF 
 
 
 

 
FOOD BANK 

Currently the following items are needed: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For further information please contact Marilyn Woodley for up 
to date list of needs and other ways you could help. 

 



CHURCH CONTACTS AND ACTIVITIES 
ASHFORD COMMON METHODIST CHURCH   Saxon Road, Ashford Common, TW17 1LW 

Mrs. Kait Sanger - 07941 540214    ashfordcommon@sfmc.org.uk 
MONDAY Term Time Boys’ Brigade Anchor Section  /  Junior Section 17:30  /  18:30 
TUESDAY Weekly Music 18:15 

THURSDAY Term Time Boys’ Brigade Company Section 19:00 
SATURDAY 1st of Month Coffee Morning 10:00 – 12:00 

SUNDAY Weekly 
Morning Worship & Sunday School 10:30 

Evening Worship 18:30 
 

CHRIST CHURCH FELTHAM   Christ Church, Hanworth Road, Feltham. TW13 5AE 
Rev Andy Watkins        hello@christchurchfeltham.org   www.christchurchfeltham.org 

TUESDAY 1st Tuesday Feltham History Group 19:45 
WEDNESDAY Weekly The Furnace - worship together and pray for Feltham 19:45 

SUNDAY 
Weekly Informal Service with Kids Groups Door Open 10:00 

3rd Sunday Community Lunch everyone is welcome, bring some food to share! After Church 
 

SOUTHVILLE METHODIST CHURCH   Tachbrook Road, Feltham, Middlesex.  TW14 9NX 
Mrs. Maggie Netto – 07956 553974    contact-us@southvillemethodistchurch.org.uk 

www.southvillemethodistchurch.org.uk 

TUESDAY 
1st & 3rd House Group / Bible Study 19:45 

2nd TALC (Tuesday Adult Leisure Club) 14:00 – 16:00 
WEDNESDAY Weekly Bible Study 10:00 
SATURDAY 1st Private Prayer 09:30 – 10:30 

SUNDAY Weekly Morning Worship 10:30 

mailto:ashfordcommon@sfmc.org.uk


 

ST DUNSTAN’S FELTHAM St Dunstans Road, Feltham, Middlesex. TW13 4JY 

Rev Anne Dollery - 020-8890 2011 

admin@stdunstansfeltham.org.uk   www.stdunstansfeltham.org.uk 

MONDAY 
Weekly Drop-in 10:00–12:00 

See Weekly Notices for 
Details  

Fortnightly Bible study on Zoom 20:00 

WEDNESDAY Weekly Holy Communion 10:00 

THURSDAY Monthly WOT (Women on Thursdays) 14:00-16:00 

SUNDAY Weekly 
Parish Communion in church 09:45 

Morning prayer on Zoom 09:30 
 

WOODTHORPE METHODIST CHURCH 
Clarendon Road, Ashford. TW15 2QR  and  Edinburgh Drive, Laleham. TW18 1PH 

Mr Graham Wells - 01784 258785      woodthorpe@sfmc.org.uk 

MONDAY Clarendon Road Term Time 

Rainbows (Aged 5 – 7) 16:30 – 17:30 

Brownies (Aged 7 – 10) 17:50 - 19:30 
Guides (Aged 10 – 15) 19:00 - 21:00 

TUESDAY Zoom Alternate weeks Bible Study 20:00 

WEDNESDAY 
Clarendon Road 2nd Wednesday Clarendon Ladies Group 12:00 

Edinburgh Drive Weekly Coffee Morning (KLC) 09:30 -12:00 

THURSDAY 
Zoom Weekly Bible Study 10:00 

Edinburgh Drive Weekly Fellowship 14:30 

SUNDAY 
Edinburgh Drive 1st Week 

Morning Worship 
10:00 

Clarendon Rd Other Weeks 10:30 
 


